## SERMON-BASED STUDY: TRANSFORMED

**Genesis 44:1-34, ESV** – Then he commanded the steward of his house, "Fill the men's sacks with food, as much as they can carry, and put each man's money in the mouth of his sack, <sup>2</sup> and put my cup, the silver cup, in the mouth of the sack of the youngest, with his money for the grain." And he did as Joseph told him.

<sup>3</sup> As soon as the morning was light, the men were sent away with their donkeys. <sup>4</sup> They had gone only a short distance from the city. Now Joseph said to his steward, "Up, follow after the men, and when you overtake them, say to them, 'Why have you repaid evil for good? <sup>5</sup> Is it not from this that my lord drinks, and by this that he practices divination? You have done evil in doing this.'"

<sup>6</sup> When he overtook them, he spoke to them these words. <sup>7</sup> They said to him, "Why does my lord speak such words as these? Far be it from your servants to do such a thing! <sup>8</sup> Behold, the money that we found in the mouths of our sacks we brought back to you from the land of Canaan. How then could we steal silver or gold from your lord's house? <sup>9</sup> Whichever of your servants is found with it shall die, and we also will be my lord's servants." <sup>10</sup> He said, "Let it be as you say: he who is found with it shall be my servant, and the rest of you shall be innocent." <sup>11</sup> Then each man quickly lowered his sack to the ground, and each man opened his sack. <sup>12</sup> And he searched, beginning with the eldest and ending with the youngest. And the cup was found in Benjamin's sack. <sup>13</sup> Then they tore their clothes, and every man loaded his donkey, and they returned to the city.

<sup>14</sup> When Judah and his brothers came to Joseph's house, he was still there. They fell before him to the ground. <sup>15</sup> Joseph said to them, "What deed is this that you have done? Do you not know that a man like me can indeed practice divination?" <sup>16</sup> And Judah said, "What shall we say to my lord? What shall we speak? Or how can we clear ourselves? God has found out the guilt of your servants; behold, we are my lord's servants, both we and he also in whose hand the cup has been found." <sup>17</sup> But he said, "Far be it from me that I should do so! Only the man in whose hand the cup was found shall be my servant. But as for you, go up in peace to your father."

<sup>18</sup> Then Judah went up to him and said, "Oh, my lord, please let your servant speak a word in my lord's ears, and let not your anger burn against your servant, for you are like Pharaoh himself. <sup>19</sup> My lord asked his servants, saying, 'Have you a father, or a brother?' <sup>20</sup> And we said to my lord, 'We have a father, an old man, and a young brother, the child of his old age. His brother is dead, and he alone is left of his mother's children, and his father loves him.' <sup>21</sup> Then you said to your servants, 'Bring him down to me, that I may set my eyes on him.' <sup>22</sup> We said to my lord, 'The boy cannot leave his father, for if he should leave his father, his father would die.' <sup>23</sup> Then you said to your servants, 'Unless your youngest brother comes down with you, you shall not see my face again.'

<sup>24</sup> "When we went back to your servant my father, we told him the words of my lord. <sup>25</sup> And when our father said, 'Go again, buy us a little food,' <sup>26</sup> we said, 'We cannot go down. If our youngest brother goes with us, then we will go down. For we cannot see the man's face unless our youngest brother is with us.' <sup>27</sup> Then your servant my father said to us, 'You know that my wife bore me two sons. <sup>28</sup> One left me, and I said, "Surely he has been torn to pieces," and I have never seen him since. <sup>29</sup> If you take this one also from me, and harm happens to him, you will bring down my gray hairs in evil to Sheol.'

<sup>30</sup> "Now therefore, as soon as I come to your servant my father, and the boy is not with us, then, as his life is bound up in the boy's life, <sup>31</sup> as soon as he sees that the boy is not with us, he will die, and your servants will bring down the gray hairs of your servant our father with sorrow to Sheol. <sup>32</sup> For your servant became a pledge of safety for the boy to my father, saying, 'If I do not bring him back to you, then I shall bear the blame before my father all my life.' <sup>33</sup> Now therefore, please let your servant remain instead of the boy as a servant to my lord, and let the boy go back with his brothers. <sup>34</sup> For how can I go back to my father if the boy is not with me? I fear to see the evil that would find my father."

## **Notes:**

- 1.
- 2.
- 3.

4.

5.

#### **QUICK REVIEW**

Looking back at your notes from this week's teaching, was there anything you heard for the first time or that caught your attention, challenged, or confused you?

## **ENGAGE WITH THE MESSAGE**

- Why did Joseph orchestrate the incident with the silver cup and Benjamin's sack? What was he hoping to achieve?
- How did Joseph's brothers react to the accusation of theft and how does this contrast with their past behavior?
- How does Judah's speech reveal the depth of his remorse and his understanding of the consequences of their actions against Joseph?

### **DIGGING DEEPER**



**Psalm 32:5, ESV** – I acknowledged my sin to you, and I did not cover my iniquity; I said, "I will confess my transgressions to the LORD," and you forgave the iniquity of my sin. Selah

**Romans 12:1-2, ESV** – I appeal to you therefore, brothers, by the mercies of God, to present your bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and acceptable to God, which is your spiritual worship. <sup>2</sup> Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that by testing you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and acceptable and perfect.

What does it mean to "acknowledge" your sin to God? How does it impact your relationship with God?

- What does it mean to present your body as a living sacrifice? How does this relate to worship?
- How does living a life of transformed thinking impact our actions and our relationship with God?
- Philippians 2:3-11, ESV <sup>3</sup> Do nothing from selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count others more significant than yourselves. <sup>4</sup> Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of others. <sup>5</sup> Have this mind among yourselves, which is yours in Christ Jesus, <sup>6</sup> who, though he was in the form of God, did not count equality with God a thing to be grasped, <sup>7</sup> but emptied himself, by taking the form of a servant, being born in the likeness of men. <sup>8</sup> And being found in human form, he humbled himself by becoming obedient to the point of death, even death on a cross. <sup>9</sup> Therefore God has highly exalted him and bestowed on him the name that is above every name, <sup>10</sup> so that at the name of Jesus every knee should bow, in heaven and on earth and under the earth, <sup>11</sup> and every tongue confess that Jesus Christ is Lord, to the glory of God the Father.
- How would you define humility? How did Jesus exemplify humility?
- What does it look to look to the interest of others in our daily lives?
- How is humility related to exultation?

### **TAKING IT HOME**

This week, we were reminded that change and growth in individuals and relationships can happen. Transformation begins with acknowledging our sin to God and allowing Him to change our hearts and minds. How are you doing at acknowledging your sin to God and allowing Him to transform you from within? What changes do you need to make to be more open to God's working in your life?

PRAISES AND PRATER REQUEST	
$\rightarrow$	
$\rightarrow$	
$\rightarrow$	
<b>→</b>	
$\rightarrow$	

# FOR FURTHER STUDY

Mark 8:34-36 John 15:12-13 James 4:6b